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DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket No. ES05–20–000] 

Kandiyohi Power Cooperative; Notice 
of Filing 

March 3, 2005. 
Take notice that on February 24, 2005, 

Kandiyohi Power Cooperative 
(Kandiyohi) submitted an application 
pursuant to section 204 of the Federal 
Power Act seeking authorization to 
make long-term borrowings in an 
amount up to $7 million from the 
National Rural Cooperative Finance 
Corporation. 

Kandiyohi also requests waiver from 
the Commission’s competitive bidding 
and negotiated placement requirements 
at 18 CFR 34.2. 

Any person desiring to intervene or to 
protest this filing must file in 
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of 
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.211 and 
385.214). Protests will be considered by 
the Commission in determining the 
appropriate action to be taken, but will 
not serve to make protestants parties to 
the proceeding. Any person wishing to 
become a party must file a notice of 
intervention or motion to intervene, as 
appropriate. Such notices, motions, or 
protests must be filed on or before the 
comment date. Anyone filing a motion 
to intervene or protest must serve a copy 
of that document on the Applicant. On 
or before the comment date, it is not 
necessary to serve motions to intervene 
or protests on persons other than the 
Applicant. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper using the 
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov. 
Persons unable to file electronically 
should submit an original and 14 copies 
of the protest or intervention to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street, NE., Washington, DC 
20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 
Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive email notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC 
Online service, please e-mail 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659. 

Comment Date: 5 p.m. eastern time on 
March 24, 2005.

Magalie R. Salas, 
Secretary.
[FR Doc. E5–1000 Filed 3–9–05; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6717–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket No. RP05–207–000] 

Kern River Gas Transmission 
Company; Notice of Proposed 
Changes in FERC Gas Tariff 

March 3, 2005. 
Take notice that on February 28, 2005, 

Kern River Gas Transmission Company 
(Kern River) tendered for filing as part 
of its FERC Gas Tariff, Second Revised 
Volume No. 1, the following tariff 
sheets, to be effective April 1, 2005:
Fifteenth Revised Sheet No. 5, 
Eleventh Revised Sheet No. 5–A, 
Thirteenth Revised Sheet No. 6, 
Second Revised Sheet No. 110–C

Kern River states that the purpose of 
this filing is: (1) To adjust the electric 
compressor fuel surcharges applicable 
to gas scheduled for delivery 
downstream of the Daggett compressor 
station and to incorporate the revised 
surcharges into Kern River’s tariff; and 
(2) to modify the language in section 
12.12(d) to properly account for 
surcharges collected or credited. 

Kern River states that it has served a 
copy of this filing upon its customers 
and interested state regulatory 
commissions. 

Any person desiring to intervene or to 
protest this filing must file in 
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of 
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.211 and 
385.214). Protests will be considered by 
the Commission in determining the 
appropriate action to be taken, but will 
not serve to make protestants parties to 
the proceeding. Any person wishing to 
become a party must file a notice of 
intervention or motion to intervene, as 
appropriate. Such notices, motions, or 
protests must be filed in accordance 
with the provisions of Section 154.210 
of the Commission’s regulations (18 CFR 
154.210). Anyone filing an intervention 
or protest must serve a copy of that 
document on the Applicant. Anyone 
filing an intervention or protest on or 
before the intervention or protest date 
need not serve motions to intervene or 
protests on persons other than the 
Applicant. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper using the 
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov. 
Persons unable to file electronically 
should submit an original and 14 copies 
of the protest or intervention to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street, NE., Washington, DC 
20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 
Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive e-mail notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC 
Online service, please e-mail 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659.

Magalie R. Salas, 
Secretary.
[FR Doc. E5–1009 Filed 3–9–05; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6717–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket No. RP05–204–000] 

National Fuel Gas Supply Corporation; 
Notice of Tariff Filing 

March 3, 2005. 
Take notice that on February 28, 2005, 

National Fuel Gas Supply Corporation 
(National) tendered for filing as part of 
its FERC Gas Tariff, Fourth Revised 
Volume No. 1, Seventy Fourth Revised 
Sheet No. 9, to become effective March 
1, 2005. 

Any person desiring to intervene or to 
protest this filing must file in 
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of 
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.211 and 
385.214). Protests will be considered by 
the Commission in determining the 
appropriate action to be taken, but will 
not serve to make protestants parties to 
the proceeding. Any person wishing to 
become a party must file a notice of 
intervention or motion to intervene, as 
appropriate. Such notices, motions, or 
protests must be filed in accordance 
with the provisions of Section 154.210 
of the Commission’s regulations (18 CFR 
154.210). Anyone filing an intervention 
or protest must serve a copy of that 
document on the Applicant. Anyone 
filing an intervention or protest on or 
before the intervention or protest date 
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need not serve motions to intervene or 
protests on persons other than the 
Applicant. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper using the 
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov. 
Persons unable to file electronically 
should submit an original and 14 copies 
of the protest or intervention to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street, NE., Washington, DC 
20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 
Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive e-mail notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC 
Online service, please e-mail 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659.

Magalie R. Salas, 
Secretary.
[FR Doc. E5–1006 Filed 3–9–05; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6717–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket No. RP05–202–000] 

Panhandle Eastern Pipe Line 
Company, LP; Notice of Proposed 
Changes in FERC Gas Tariff 

March 3, 2005. 
Take notice that on February 28, 2005, 

Panhandle Eastern Pipe Line Company, 
LP (Panhandle) tendered for filing as 
part of its FERC Gas Tariff, Third 
Revised Volume No. 1, the revised tariff 
sheets listed on Appendix A attached to 
the filing, to become effective April 1, 
2005. 

Panhandle states that the purpose of 
this filing, made in accordance with 
section 24 (fuel reimbursement 
adjustment) of the General Terms and 
Conditions in Panhandle’s FERC Gas 
Tariff, Third Revised Volume No. 1, is 
to update the fuel reimbursement 
percentages proposed to be effective 
April 1, 2005. 

Any person desiring to intervene or to 
protest this filing must file in 
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of 
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.211 and 
385.214). Protests will be considered by 
the Commission in determining the 

appropriate action to be taken, but will 
not serve to make protestants parties to 
the proceeding. Any person wishing to 
become a party must file a notice of 
intervention or motion to intervene, as 
appropriate. Such notices, motions, or 
protests must be filed in accordance 
with the provisions of Section 154.210 
of the Commission’s regulations (18 CFR 
154.210). Anyone filing an intervention 
or protest must serve a copy of that 
document on the Applicant. Anyone 
filing an intervention or protest on or 
before the intervention or protest date 
need not serve motions to intervene or 
protests on persons other than the 
Applicant. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper using the 
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov. 
Persons unable to file electronically 
should submit an original and 14 copies 
of the protest or intervention to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street, NE., Washington, DC 
20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 
Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive e-mail notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC 
Online service, please e-mail 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659.

Magalie R. Salas, 
Secretary.
[FR Doc. E5–1004 Filed 3–9–05; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6717–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket No. RP05–209–000] 

Sea Robin Pipeline Company, LLC; 
Notice of Tariff Filing 

March 3, 2005. 
Take notice that on March 1, 2005, 

Sea Robin Pipeline Company, LLC (Sea 
Robin) tendered for filing as part of its 
FERC Gas Tariff, Second Revised 
Volume No. 1, the tariff sheets listed in 
Appendix A to the filing, to become 
effective April 1, 2005. 

Sea Robin states that the purpose of 
this filing is to modify Sea Robin’s 
parking service to make a master 
parking point list available to shippers 

and to consolidate the primary and 
secondary points on one exhibit to the 
forms of service agreement for firm 
transportation along with other 
clarifying and conforming tariff 
revisions. 

Any person desiring to intervene or to 
protest this filing must file in 
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of 
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.211 and 
385.214). Protests will be considered by 
the Commission in determining the 
appropriate action to be taken, but will 
not serve to make protestants parties to 
the proceeding. Any person wishing to 
become a party must file a notice of 
intervention or motion to intervene, as 
appropriate. Such notices, motions, or 
protests must be filed in accordance 
with the provisions of Section 154.210 
of the Commission’s regulations (18 CFR 
154.210). Anyone filing an intervention 
or protest must serve a copy of that 
document on the Applicant. Anyone 
filing an intervention or protest on or 
before the intervention or protest date 
need not serve motions to intervene or 
protests on persons other than the 
Applicant. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper using the 
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov. 
Persons unable to file electronically 
should submit an original and 14 copies 
of the protest or intervention to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street, NE., Washington, DC 
20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 
Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive e-mail notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC 
Online service, please e-mail 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659.

Magalie R. Salas, 
Secretary.
[FR Doc. E5–998 Filed 3–9–05; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6717–01–P
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